Public Document Pack

NOTICE

OF

MEETING



AVIATION FORUM

will meet on

THURSDAY, 13TH FEBRUARY, 2020 At 7.00 pm

in the

GREY ROOMS, YORK HOUSE, WINDSOR

TO: MEMBERS OF THE AVIATION FORUM

COUNCILLORS JOHN BOWDEN (CHAIRMAN), DAVID HILTON (VICE-CHAIRMAN), KAREN DAVIES, ANDREW JOHNSON AND NEIL KNOWLES

<u>SUBSTITUTE MEMBERS</u> COUNCILLORS DAVID CANNON, GARY MUIR, SHAMSUL SHELIM, HELEN TAYLOR AND AMY TISI

Karen Shepherd – Head of Governance - Issued: 5th February 2020

Members of the Press and Public are welcome to attend Part I of this meeting. The agenda is available on the Council's web site at www.rbwm.gov.uk or contact the Panel Administrator Mark Beeley 01628 796345

Fire Alarm - In the event of the fire alarm sounding or other emergency, please leave the building quickly and calmly by the nearest exit. Do not stop to collect personal belongings and do not use the lifts. Do not re-enter the building until told to do so by a member of staff.

Recording of Meetings – In line with the council's commitment to transparency the public section of the meeting will be audio recorded, and the audio recording will also be made available on the RBWM website, after the meeting.

Filming, recording and photography of public Council meetings may be undertaken by any person attending the meeting. By entering the meeting room you are acknowledging that you may be audio or video recorded and that this recording will be in the public domain. If you have any questions regarding the council's policy, please speak to the Democratic Services or Legal representative at the meeting.

<u>AGENDA</u>

<u>PART I</u>

<u>ITEM</u>	<u>SUBJECT</u>	PAGE NO
1.	WELCOME	-
2.	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE	-
	To receive any apologies for absence.	
3.	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST	5 - 6
	To receive any declarations of interest.	
4.	<u>MINUTES</u>	7 - 10
	To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 14th November 2019.	
5.	MATTERS ARISING	-
	To consider any matters arising.	
6.	PROPOSED REVISED BASELINE MONITORING LOCATIONS	Verbal Report
	To consider the above titled item.	, topoli
7.	EMERGING HSPG ISSUES	Verbal Report
	To receive an update on the Heathrow Strategic Planning Group.	rteport
8.	PARTNERSHIP BODIES	Verbal Report
	To receive updates regarding key developments from the Heathrow Community Engagement Board, the Local Authority Aircraft Noise Council, and the Heathrow Community Noise Forum.	
9.	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS	-
	To note the dates of future meetings: • Thursday 14 th May 2020	



Agenda Item 3

MEMBERS' GUIDE TO DECLARING INTERESTS IN MEETINGS

Disclosure at Meetings

If a Member has not disclosed an interest in their Register of Interests, they **must make** the declaration of interest at the beginning of the meeting, or as soon as they are aware that they have a DPI or Prejudicial Interest. If a Member has already disclosed the interest in their Register of Interests they are still required to disclose this in the meeting if it relates to the matter being discussed.

A member with a DPI or Prejudicial Interest may make representations at the start of the item but must not take part in the discussion or vote at a meeting. The speaking time allocated for Members to make representations is at the discretion of the Chairman of the meeting. In order to avoid any accusations of taking part in the discussion or vote, after speaking, Members should move away from the panel table to a public area or, if they wish, leave the room. If the interest declared has not been entered on to a Members' Register of Interests, they must notify the Monitoring Officer in writing within the next 28 days following the meeting.

Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs) (relating to the Member or their partner) include:

- Any employment, office, trade, profession or vocation carried on for profit or gain.
- Any payment or provision of any other financial benefit made in respect of any expenses occurred in carrying out member duties or election expenses.
- Any contract under which goods and services are to be provided/works to be executed which has not been fully discharged.
- Any beneficial interest in land within the area of the relevant authority.
- Any licence to occupy land in the area of the relevant authority for a month or longer.
- Any tenancy where the landlord is the relevant authority, and the tenant is a body in which the relevant person has a beneficial interest.
- Any beneficial interest in securities of a body where:
 - a) that body has a piece of business or land in the area of the relevant authority, and
 - b) either (i) the total nominal value of the securities exceeds £25,000 or one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that body \underline{or} (ii) the total nominal value of the shares of any one class belonging to the relevant person exceeds one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that class.

Any Member who is unsure if their interest falls within any of the above legal definitions should seek advice from the Monitoring Officer in advance of the meeting.

A Member with a DPI should state in the meeting: 'I declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in item x because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.'

Or, if making representations on the item: 'I declare a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in item x because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will make representations, then I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.'

Prejudicial Interests

Any interest which a reasonable, fair minded and informed member of the public would reasonably believe is so significant that it harms or impairs the Member's ability to judge the public interest in the item, i.e. a Member's decision making is influenced by their interest so that they are not able to impartially consider relevant issues.

A Member with a Prejudicial interest should state in the meeting: 'I declare a Prejudicial Interest in item x because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.'

Or, if making representations in the item: 'I declare a Prejudicial Interest in item x because xxx. As soon as we come to that item, I will make representations, then I will leave the room/ move to the public area for the entire duration of the discussion and not take part in the vote.'

Personal interests

Any other connection or association which a member of the public may reasonably think may influence a Member when making a decision on council matters.

Members with a Personal Interest should state at the meeting: 'I wish to declare a Personal Interest in item x because xxx'. As this is a Personal Interest only, I will take part in the discussion and vote on the matter.

5



Agenda Item 4

AVIATION FORUM

THURSDAY, 14 NOVEMBER 2019

PRESENT: Councillors John Bowden (Chairman), David Hilton (Vice-Chairman), Karen Davies and Gerry Clark

Officers: Chris Nash, Mark Beeley and David Cook

WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked those present to introduce themselves.

He also informed members that the meeting was being audio-recorded and would be available on the RBWM website in due course.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Johnson and Davey, and from Mr Duncan Reed.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest received.

MINUTES

RESOLVED UNAMIOUSLY; That the minutes from the meeting held on 22nd August 2019 be agreed as an accurate record.

MATTERS ARISING

None.

UPDATE ON JUDICIAL REVIEW

Chris Nash, RBWM, updated the Forum on the Heathrow third runway Judicial Review.

On 16th October 2019 the Borough commenced its appeal proceedings at the Royal Courts of Justice; heard by Lord Singh, Lindblom and Haddon-Cave. This was in conjunction with the London Boroughs of Richmond, Wandsworth, Hillingdon and Hammersmith & Fulham and supported by Greenpeace and the Mayor of London. A number of council leaders spoke outside the court including Cllr Johnson on behalf of RBWM.

Three grounds were broadly explored:

- Habitats Directive requirements particularly the manner in which Gatwick Airport was discounted.
- Strategic Environmental Assessment such that characteristics of areas were not effectively tested including aspects such as noise.
- Climate Change in the failure to take account of carbon reduction requirements.

Without wanting to prejudice the case, which was still with the Lords for their determination – the strongest of the grounds entertained by the court appeared to be the regard given to carbon and the effect on climate change targets. It was hoped a determination would come forth by the end of this year – however with a general election now having been called, the certainty of this timetable was now unclear.

The Chairman did not think there would be much movement until the New Year.

Councillor Hilton asked how long the process normally took. Chris Nash explained that it depended on both the length of the hearing and the complexities of the arguments presented. Last time it was a two week hearing which they heard back from after four months. If this was the case, they would likely hear back in January 2020, assuming no impact due to the General Election.

Chris Nash said that Friends of the Earth/Plan B had created a strong climate change argument as part of the case and said the thoughts around carbon offsetting were at such a high level, in that they could potentially burden future generations not being able to use carbon offsetting.

UPDATE ON HEATHROW STRATEGIC PLANNING GROUP

Chris Nash updated members on the above titled item. He explained that the Airport Expansion Consultation closed on Friday 13th September 2019 and RBWM provided a response in line with the key points previously set out to the forum. This also provided input to the overall HSPG response.

RBWM have had three bilateral meetings with Heathrow to discuss surface access, economic development and noise impacts. There was concern at the lack of available detail and limited commitment to mitigating the impacts on local communities. Heathrow was continuing to work towards the submission of the DCO in summer 2020, although officers were sceptical with this given the volume of work whether this would be achieved. They were currently engaging with local authorities and other technical stakeholders on the scope and methodology of the assessments that would form part of their submission. Officers were expecting initial outputs of the transport assessment and EIA work to be released in February/March 2020. Through HSPG, all local authorities continued to urge Heathrow to undertake further consultation on these outputs ahead of their DCO submission.

Perhaps the most pertinent of these to the Aviation Forum was the work of the Noise Envelope Design Group (CN circulated graphic setting out the principle behind this work stream) – which was responding to the aim of the airport (as eluded to in the ANPS) to remove the cap set at the T5 enquiry. In its place would be a binding limit set within the DCO. Under this limit was a 'tradable floor' in which residential benefits/capacity release (through environmentally managed growth) could be traded.

The current idea was to link these to the five year noise action plans; to be overseen by an Independent Scrutiny Panel (ISP). This process was dependent on the detail that would come forward from both EMG and the ability of the ISP to hold the 5 year noise action plans to account.

HSPG were also co-ordinating some joint work looking at the role of local authorities in future monitoring and enforcement framework that could be granted through the DCO. It was also considering how the various income streams such as increased business rates and the vehicle access charge could be ring-fenced through the DCO to be invested in local communities.

Councillor Clark commented that Cookham was a common flight path for helicopters and this was not taken into account in terms of the impact that it was having on residents. Chris Nash agreed and said that all cumulative noise should be considered.

Areas with high ambient noise meant that the impact could be less, which was important in rural communities where the noise would have a greater impact.

Councillor Hilton clarified that Heathrow's expanded limit could be as high as 900 and, was unsure if targets were met, if they would be able to expand this limit. He also said that the Noise Action Plan was created by Heathrow and therefore it would likely be designed to benefit them. Chris Nash said that the Independent Scrutiny Panel should hold Heathrow to account on this limit. The Noise Action Plan was not from one source and was held to the principles of the DCO.

In response, Councillor Hilton said that any process that would allow Heathrow to expand without delivering benefits would be a disservice to local communities.

A member of the public asked if Heathrow took into account World Health Organisation (WHO) figures, which was agreed by Councillor Hilton who pointed out that he was aware of airports that used WHO figures. He also believed that the noise envelope should include a 'measure of nuisance' which would recognise the interests of those moving into the borough.

Councillor Hilton further asked when residents would be sure of where flights paths would be, and how often the Strategic Planning Group meets. Chris Nash said the remit of the NEDG was not to set out where the flight paths would be, just the framework under which they would be assessed. Currently, the group meets every three weeks.

A question was asked about the position of local MPs, the Forum was told that they were against the expansion plans.

A member of the public commented that in Vienna, nothing got built if communities said no and that the compensation package for those affected would be significantly more than what was received here.

PARTNERSHIP BODIES

The Chairman said that there was an invitation for six members to attend the Heathrow Community Engagement Board to discuss trust with the airport. However, RBWM did not count as one of the six borough which were considered to be affected by the creation of a third runway and was therefore not represented on any of the strategic bodies.

Malcolm Beer informed the Forum that he was currently chair of the Local Authority Aircraft Noise Council. Some new boroughs had come on board and there was regular communication with the respective leaders. There had been criticism of the HCEB membership, that members did not have sufficient knowledge and a background in aviation.

Malcolm Beer circulated an election leaflet from the 'No Third Runway Coalition' and explained the background and aims of the group.

Councillor Hilton explained that the Heathrow Community Noise Forum was particularly concerned about noise envelopes and the impact on local communities, especially as they were being designed without knowing where the flights path would be.

There was discussion on the topic of monitoring points and whether they would be renewed. Chris Nash said that all the options would be considered, but there was not much value in the current contract. A final decision would be made in consultation with the appropriate lead members.

A question was asked about RBWM not being represented on the 'No Third Runway Coalition'. The Chairman confirmed that he and other councillors had attended but RBWM

was not officially recog	gnised as a member	. It was also	noted that a	a lot of	those on	the 'No
Third Runway Coalition	n' did not join the lega	al challenge.				

DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

Members noted the	dates	of forthc	oming	meetings.
-------------------	-------	-----------	-------	-----------

The meeting, which began at 7.00 pm, finished	ed at 8.47 pm
	CHAIRMAN
	DATE